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A Special Meeting of the Consolidation Committee was held on November 16, 2023 at the Hazardville fire station.

Those present from the Consolidation Committee were Cochair Guy Beck, Cochair Mark Zarcaro, Peter Burk, Richard Tkaczyk, Chief Jim Nolan, Chief Jack Flanagan, D. Chief Jamie Hurley and Recording Secretary Maggie Guyette. Also present was Peter G Burk, Glen Bentz and Lt. Jason Carlton of the Labor Committee. 

The meeting started at 6:00 p.m.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for October 26, 2023 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Guy Beck and Rich Tkacz made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

Mark Zarcaro wrote a draft of what we would present to the taxpayers of both departments.  Rich Tkacz has not contacted the Enfield Press, as he knows they will ask questions he doesn’t have answers to yet, such as the new mill rate.

On the building and apparatus insurance, Shaker Pines agent expects to have coverage and costs for both departments in a week.  Jason Carlton stated that he hasn’t heard from the union on the comparison for the medical coverage, but he will contact them.  Hazardville has an HSA and a HRA policy for medical.  Whatever we chose, the Union will have to approve, per the contract.

Hazardville is working on a combined budget for both departments to determine the new mill rate.  Rich Tkacz spoke with Brian Keller of FML accounting firm for assistance overseeing the monthly accounting work being done.  With Shaker Pines Treasurer retiring after our audit in February, we would need a treasurer until the consolidation is approved.  Hazardville’s 
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treasurer felt that it would be too much for him to handle.  Both departments will probably go with a firm handling the job.

Shaker Pines received billing from Updike, Kelly & Spellacy for the water problem with the Town, Hazardville Freedom of Information billing and billings for phone calls not made with individuals.  Hazardville had not received their copy of the invoice.  These billing will have to be corrected before payments.  Guy Beck will contact Attorney Kumiega.

A discussion was held on the new combined By-Laws and there were several areas that would need changes.  Questions were raised about who can vote in the new district, purpose of the by-laws, move Governess to a procedure instead of the by-laws, and how many commissioners will be on the new board.

Other items are in Article 4, including number of taxpayers makes a quorum; number of days notice must be posted to be legal.  

Article 5 section regarding number of Treasurers or a company that reports to the treasurer or board.  This Article also discusses the bonding of the Treasurer.  Hazardville doesn’t bond because it is an elected position and they have Director and Officer insurance.  Shaker Pines does bond the Treasurer position, as it is an appointed position.  

Article 8 discusses the position of Fire Chief.  Shaker Pines union contract does not have the Chief and Deputy Chief in it.  They are under separate contracts that are open ended.  These issues and more will have to be discussed and approved by the individual department’s Board.

The next meeting is scheduled for December 21, 2023 at Shaker Pines Fire Department.  Meeting will start at 6:00 p.m.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mark Zarcaro and Guy Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:29 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,









Margaret Guyette








Recording Secretary

